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Chronicle Deadline 

All material for the next Chronicle should be with Andrew Davidson  

NO LATER than Sunday 21st January 2018 

Please place in Andrewôs ópigeon holeô in Craigie Session House,  

or email to: a.r.davidson.91@cantab.net 

                          FROM THE VESTRY  

 
  

Dear friends 
 
I am sorry to report that we have still not received any application for the  
position of minister of Perth: Craigie & Moncreiffe. We are not alone in this 
situation and there are around 200 vacancies throughout Scotland. 
 
The congregation is awaiting the results of a feasibility study being  
undertaken by external consultants which should be in the hands of the Kirk  
Session by the end of 2017. 
 
This study will examine in detail both Church buildings and all adjoining halls 
to assess their present condition and estimate what will be involved in  
bringing these properties up to an acceptable standard for use by the  
congregation and the local community. 
 
As a result of this study, difficult questions will be put to the united  
congregation about the future of the Church buildings and any answers will, 
inevitably, be difficult for some members to accept. 
 
The implementation of the feasibility study will be a challenge and, we hope, 
an inspiration to any future minister as we plan 'ten years ahead' and try to 
shape a strategy for the future mission of the Church in this part of Perth. 
 
With best wishes 
 
Bob 
 



 
 
 

 
05 November : Boysô Brigade Service of  

Enrolment and Rededication and presentation of 
Young Achieverôs Quaich ï Craigie Church. 
05 November :  Shoebox Appeal ï boxes and  
donations to be dedicated today. 
07 November : Guild Meeting ï Craigie 2pm ï Jill 
Murdoch, One Stop Shop. 
07 November : PACT Meeting ï Scone New 
Church. 

12 November  :  Service of Remembrance - Craigie 10.45am.  No Service at  
  Moncreiffe.  Collection for Poppy Scotland. 
14 November  : Presbytery Meeting at Riverside Church, Perth. 
18 November  : Guild Coffee Morning at Craigie ï 10.00am ï 12noon. 
21 November  : Guild Meeting ï Craigie 2pm ï More than an African Safari ï Jim 

Storm. 
21 November  : Kirk Session Meeting ï Craigie 7.00pm. 
26 November  : Messy Church at Moncreiffe 11.00am to 1.00pm. 
01 December  :  St Andrewôs Night Bingo Tea with raffle.    
05 December  : Guild Christmas Party ï Craigie 2pm - Perth and Tayside 

Homeschoolers.    
07 December  : Craigie Church will be open 6pmð6.45pm to coincide with the 

switching on of Christmas Lights at Craigie Cross. 
08 December : Christingle Service ï at Craigie ï 7.00pm.   
24 December  : 11.00am Service at Craigie.  No 9.30am Service at Moncreiffe. 
24 December  :  Family Service ï at Moncreiffe ï 6.30pm - retiring collection for 

Craigieknowes Nursing Home. 
24 December  :  Watchnight Service ï at Craigie ï 11.15pm ï retiring collection for 

Craigieknowes Nursing Home. 
25 December  : Christmas Day Service ï at Moncreiffe ONLY ï 11.00 to 11.30am. 

   
2018 
 
09 January  : Guild Meeting ï Craigie 2pm ï Street Pastors. 
16 January  : Kirk Session Meeting ï Craigie 7.00pm. 
 
Dates for PACT Meetings: Wednesday 17 January, Thursday 8 March and  
Tuesday 29 May (AGM).  AGM to be held in Craigie Session House. 



KIRK SESSION   

 

The next meeting of the Kirk Session will take place in Craigie  

Session House on Tuesday 21 November at 7.00 p.m.   

 

Please advise any apologies to the Session Clerk prior to the  

meeting.  Items for the Agenda should be with the Clerk by  

Wednesday 1st November and all Convenersô Reports should  be  

submitted by Monday 13 November.   

 

These meetings are open meetings and all are welcome. 

CHRONICLE 
 

The Chronicle is now a quarterly magazine. 
Routine announcements, such as regular 
meetings of organisations, will be intimated 
through a new monthly news-sheet. The 
news-sheet will not be delivered, but you can pick up a copy in 
church. 

REMEMBRANCE SERVICE 
 

Craigie & Moncreiffe Service of Remembrance will be 

held in CRAIGIE CHURCH on Sunday 12th  

November at 10.45am.  There will be a Retiring   

Collection in aid of Poppy Scotland.  No Service at  

Moncreiffe. 



Thank You 

Can I please say thank you to the congregation of Craigie & Moncreiffe for 

the lovely flowers, shawl, gift card and good wishes that I received on  27th 

August. It has been both a genuine joy and a privilege to meet and get to 

know you.  You have shown me friendship and support, which I have  

appreciated. 

May you be blessed as you seek to serve the Lord through Messy Church 

and all the other activities you undertake alongside meeting weekly to  

worship. 

I look forward to hearing news of you all in days to come.   

Yours,  

Anne Stewart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presentation to Anne Stewart thanking her for her service to Craigie & 

Moncreiffe Church. Moira Laing also presented Anne with a gift from 

Messy Church with thanks for her help there.  



HARVEST THANKSGIVING SERVICE  
 
The harvest thanksgiving service was held at Craigie on 24th  
September 2017.   All gifts were delivered to CATH following the  
Service. 

  WINTER THOUGHTS  
For as the rain and the snow come 
down from heaven and do not return 
there but water the earth, making it 
bring forth and sprout, giving seed to 
the sower and bread to the eater, so 
shall my word be that goes out from 
my mouth; it shall not return to me 
empty, but it shall accomplish that 
which I purpose, and shall succeed in 
the thing for which I sent it.  

Isaiah 55: 10 -11  
   



 
 
 
 

WATER AID 
 
Coin filled water bottles were collected at the harvest thanksgiving 

service on 24th September. The total raised is £559.15.  This 

amount, including Gift Aid, will fund a hand pump alongside a 

borehole providing easy access to clean water.   A big thank you to 

all who donated. 

A Box of Bottles 



 

The Revive Youth Project  
Revive has been active within the  

community and church, even more so 

now that school terms are back in full 

swing since the summer break. There 

has been quite a bit happening and 

even more to come, which is detailed below. 

 

Over the last couple of months we have continued to deliver 

the Youth Alpha series to a small group of young people here 

in the community. Even though the number of people taking 

ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎƴΩǘ ƘǳƎŜΣ L ǎǘƛƭƭ ǎŜŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎǘŜǇ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ 

that young people are keen to explore Christianity. One  

amusing story coming out of doing Alpha is that a young  

person felt confident enough to argue the existence of God at 

school, in class with her teacher, all because she has been 

learning about faith and God through taking part in Alpha with 

us. I certainly do not encourage young people to be arguing 

with teachers but I did praise this young girl for standing her 

ground and putting a case forward for what she believes to be 

true and not true. A potential world-changer in the making! 

 

For the KICKS Youth group we have selected a new youth  

committee for the year 2017/18. This committee is made up 

ƻŦ п ƪŜŜƴ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ Ŧǳƭƭ ƻŦ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀƴΩǘ 

wait to implement them into the youth groups. This is always 

an exciting time of year as we work with new young people, 

seeing them start their journey to bigger and better things. 

 

 



 

Revive (continued) 
 

One of the most exciting  

pieces of news to come  

recently was that Jamie  

Melville, Revive  

volunteer, won the Best  

Young Leader Award at  

the recent YMCA Scotland 

awards dinner for 2017.  

Jamie (pictured) has been 

volunteering with us for  

the past 3 years and his 

consistency, drive and  

energy have made the youth 

work in the church what it is  

today. Jamie continues to 

volunteer with us and is right alongside me, making positive 

change in the community. Thank you, Jamie, for all your hard 

work and dedication and thank you, church, for making this  

possible. 

 

Lastly, I will be on annual leave from 15/11/17 to 6/12/17 as I visit 

family down in South Africa and Swaziland. I am keen for all the 

youth work to continue during my time away, so plans will be put 

in place to enable our youth groups to continue during my  

absence. Thank you 

 

Matthew Dellaquaglia (Youth Worker) 


